

DRAFT Minutes of the **Hungarton Parish Council Meeting** held on 5th September 2019 at 7.30pm at the Village Hall.

Chairman		Alistair Clemence
Present		Sally Gower (SG) Caroline Pick (CP) Andy May (AM) Clerk Rob Morrison (RM) Mike Preston (MP) 4 Parishioners
Apologies for absence	368	None
Parishioner Issues	369	Town End Parking and PCC Grant (see below)
Minutes of meeting dated 16th July 2019	370	Accepted.
Matters Arising	371	<p>SG confirmed that the Planning Case Officer is still dealing with the issue of the window lighting at Ashby House.</p> <p>AM will try to obtain a noticeboard that matches the one currently fixed on the Village Hall. Will provide details to PC and Village Hall Committee.</p> <p>CP gave details of recent visit from Community PC advising on crime prevention. Details of this service will be included in the Hungarton News.</p> <p>AC to follow up request for meeting with Long Clawson Dairies.</p>
Authorisation of invoices	372	The meeting approved the payment of the invoice for printing the Hungarton News.
Approval of PC grants	373	The PC received grant applications from the Village Hall Committee, Parochial Church Council and Sports Club and voted unanimously to award the amounts requested. AM to offer assistance to PCC on any future requests for additional funding.
Town End Parking	374	Two of the parishioners, who are residents of Town End, gave an update on the current situation on car parking in the street and on the grass verges. MP is to liaise with the parties and discuss the situation with the Highways Department who, it is understood, have visited the site. AM will respond to a letter written by a relative of one of the

residents of Town End confirming this action.

Planning Applications	375	19/01302/FUL. CP is to draft a response to HDC outlining our objections to this retrospective planning application.
Dog Fouling	376	AM to put article in Hungarton News regarding this and to report back on what types of signs are available to put up on our noticeboard.
Grass Cutting Proposal	377	The PC voted not to undertake our own grass cutting. AM will inform LCC.
Community Actions	378	MP gave an update on the progress of the sub-committee. A meeting is to be set up with the Trustees of the Millennium Green to look at potential enhancements. It was also decided that the Environment Sub-Committee might be more effective if sub-groups were formed to look at specific issues.
Communication	379	CP to try to find out memberships of various village organisations so that they can be publicised more openly.
AOB	380	AM to chase up HDC on equipment for litter picking day. PC to decide when this is to be carried out and how to publicise the event.
Date of Next Meeting	381	AM to send "Doodle" out for dates in November. NB this is likely to be the meeting to set the 2020-21 budget.